IRAKLIS VOLLEYBALL FUN CLUB
http://delab.csd.auth.gr/HraVolleyFunClub/

Thessaloniki, 8th of April 2009
To: CEV President, Mr. André Meyer

CC: FIVB President, Mr. Jizhong Wei
Dear President, Mr. André Meyer
The undersigned are members of the board of the Iraklis Volleyball Fun Club. Our fun club is the first, one and only such fun club in Greece operating legally (under court decision) since the spring of 2008. In an effort to spread the athletic spirit, most of the club members have registered our sons and daughters in the Iraklis volleyball junior academies, which for years play a key role in broadening the interest of Thessaloniki society in volleyball. Having read the news (including the report at the CEV website) on the unhappy episodes before the final match between our team and Trentino, we would like to bring to your attention the following.

Together with our families, we had travelled to Prague to support our favorite team during the final-4 of the CEV Indesit Champions League. We were over 100 persons having purchased 60-euros tickets per person for the two days, plus we had financially arranged for two party boxes (suites 215 and 216). 
Unfortunately, the local organizers were far behind the expectations for such a great event, a celebration of volleyball. They had trusted the security of the match attendees, in particular of our families, to the so called “security personnel”, which in essence were mafia-style neckless bodybuilders. These forbidding and ruthless people were supposed “to put in order” our families, wives and kids. On the contrary, in an episode they succeeded to make a small kid cry as even this kid understood their hostile attitude. We wonder if the “security restrictions” (to use to terminology of the CEV website report) included such actions on behalf these violent guys. For instance, we wanted to change neckwears with the fans of other teams but they did not allow us to even move out of the suites 215-216. In a few words, they were rude, ironic, arrogant and absolutely untrained to handle delicate situations. It seemed that they were rather trained for participating in WWF wrestling games. 
Thus, as from our side we have experienced the hard-way these “security” people, we can safely understand what happened at the lower rows of the O2 Arena. Simply, our fans were provoked by the “security guys” and reacted defending their flags and symbols. It does not need to be a rocket scientist to understand that flags are very important for funs. This is a very apparent proof of the inadequacy of the responsible persons for the “security”. Security has to go together with flexibility. Otherwise, it is brutality. In Prague, alas, rules were relied to inflexible people, which in a stubborn manner indeed succeeded to violate our personalities. We have videos and photos that at least show their appearance and style and, thus, you can imagine their uncivilized attitude.
Dear Mr. President, 

Let us recall the last two previous presences of Iraklis in final-4 events:
· 2005 Thessaloniki: audience 11.000, the majority of them being Iraklis funs. We lost the match but nothing unhappy happened. On the contrary, we applauded the team of Tour.
· 2006 Rome: Iraklis funs were about 3.500. We lost the match but nothing unhappy happened. On the contrary, we applauded the team of Treviso.
Simply in both cases, the police (not mafia-like bodybuilders) did not provoke. To our great honor the world-famous Giba bowed in front of us, as did the whole Trentino team in recognition not only of the Iraklis team but Iraklis fans as well. Moreover, yesterday Giba at an interview to a local radio (Metropolis radio) declared that he could sign a contract with Iraklis with half of his present salary attracted by Iraklis funs. If the fans of Iraklis were “incorrigible” (as inappropriately the CEV website reports), we doubt if great Giba could make such statements.
Dear Mr. President,

We are proud for the 2nd position of our favorite team in the final-4. We would be happy to have a prestigious commemorative cup in our hall of fame and, this way, delegate our ideals to the younger generation. Thus, as a final note on the dramatic inadequacies of the local organizers, and perhaps as important as the previous, we notice that the organizers had not even provided for a cup for the 2nd winner !!
Dear Mr President

We read in the news that CEV may punish our favorite team. Apparently, CEV has the authority to penalize any offence, however, under the guideline to “give back to Caesar what is Caesar’s and to God what is God’s”. In our particular case, the unnecessary provocation on behalf of the mafia-style “security personnel” has to be undoubtedly confirmed from your side and taken into consideration. Based on these facts, we believe that it is a pity to apply penalties on Iraklis, the only European team that has participated in 5 final-4s during the last 8 years.
We are at your disposal for any further information. We could also appear in front of your board to develop our arguments and demonstrate our material. At the same time, we would be grateful if you acknowledged the receipt of the present correspondence. Finally, please, accept our best wishes for a fruitful and successful term. 
With great respect
Antonis Artakianos, Chair, Officer with the Ministry of Culture

Theofilos Sfetkos, Vice-chair, Officer with the Municipality of Thessaloniki

Yannis Manolopoulos, Secretary, University Professor in Informatics

Markos Papazisis, Member, Attorney at Law
